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MINUTES MINUTES MINUTES MINUTES     
The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on April 18, 2011, at 7pm 
at the Leroy Township Hall. 
 
Present were: Linda Burhenne, Richard VanPelt and Sharon Rodgers.  Trustee 
Klco was out of town. 
 
Guests: None. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 
 
Correspondence: None. 
 
Department Reports: 
ZONING: Don Crellin of the Leroy Twp. Zoning Commission stated the board has 
been reviewing sections 17 & 18.  They also had a general discussion on certain 
areas within the township and set-backs. 
 
FIRE: The Fire Chief was working. Rich Sr. gave the chief’s report.  There were 
16 calls since the last meeting. YTD, 139. The rear bay door has been repaired.  
The chief is looking into pricing for a new replacement door for the rear bay. The 
annual pancake breakfast was a success. Thanks to all that helped and attended 
that day. 
 
ROAD: No report.  The Fiscal Officer stated in reviewing the budget for the road 
dept. and discussion with the road supervisor, a “no gas” Fridays plan may be 
implemented.  This means all road work and using of equipment will only be done 
Monday-Thursday, and all garage, office and yard work done on Fridays as a way 
of conserving fuel and trying to cut costs. 
 
The annual meeting with the County Engineer was held.  The upcoming projects, 
replacement of Vrooman Rd. bridge and upgrades will be bid out 2012, and 
started in 2013.  The Round-a-bout for 5-points will be applied for thru Issue II 
funding in 2011 and if received would not start until 2012. 
 
CEMETERIES: The corrected maps for Vrooman Rd. Cemetery have been sent 
back to Burrows Consulting for the on-line mapping program. Gerri reported 4 
funerals so far this year, three burials, 1 cremation. 
 
PARKS: Linda stated the annual Easter egg hunt was well attended.  Leroy polo 
shirts can be purchased at the Leroy Country store, or thru any member of the 
recreation board.  Linda is also working on new bi-laws for the rec. board and will 
review them once Chuck has returned  
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
NEW BUSINESS: Linda reported that it appears part of Senate Bill 5 would 
require all employees to pay 15% of their health care costs. Also the employee 
portion of OPERS will also be increased.  Implementation of this is still a long way 
off. 
 
FISCAL OFFICER: Nothing. 
 
Motion to pay all the bills was made by, Linda, and seconded by Rich, all in favor. 
 
Next meeting: Monday, May 2nd 7pm. 
 
Audience: Nothing. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by, Linda, 2nd by Rich, meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
_____________________________                  __________________________ 
Chuck Klco   Chairman  Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 


